

Thời gian làm bài : 60 phút (không kể thời gian phát đề)

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the rest in each of the following questions.

- | | | | |
|------------------------|---------------------|----------------------|----------------------|
| 1. A. <u>four</u> | B. <u>more</u> | C. <u>wrong</u> | D. <u>sport</u> |
| 2. A. <u>fruit</u> | B. <u>full</u> | C. <u>cook</u> | D. <u>put</u> |
| 3. A. <u>photo</u> | B. <u>lotus</u> | C. <u>occasion</u> | D. <u>hope</u> |
| 4. A. <u>calculate</u> | B. <u>multiply</u> | C. <u>computer</u> | D. <u>excuse</u> |
| 5. A. <u>invented</u> | B. <u>contented</u> | C. <u>interested</u> | D. <u>considered</u> |

Mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following.

6. Maria _____ the university after she had graduated from the community college.
 A. had entered B. entered C. has entered D. enters
7. There are a lot of black clouds in the sky. It _____ rain.
 A. will B. is going C. is going to D. is
8. _____ deaf can't hear anything, so you must use body language when you talk with them.
 A. An B. X C. The D. A
9. _____ often makes people laugh when they watch it.
 A. Weather forecast B. News C. Documentary D. Comedy
10. Mary broke the vase of her sister, _____ caused a terrible quarrel between them.
 A. whom B. which C. that D. who
11. Marie Curie received a general education in local schools and some _____ training from her father.
 A. science B. scientific C. scientist D. scientifically
12. " _____ do you get to school?" – "By bike".
 A. How B. What C. How often D. How far
13. She is not _____ because she does not look as beautiful in the picture as she is.
 A. photography B. photographer C. photogenic D. photographic
14. Tom and I _____ close friends since we were at Class 6.
 A. were B. was C. has been D. have been
15. Her mother, _____ she always trusts, said that she would support her unconditionally.
 A. whose B. who C. that D. both B and C are correct
16. _____ many changes in his life, he remained loyal to his working principles.
 A. Thanks for B. Because C. Although D. In spite of
17. _____ are those for export, not for use by the people who grow them.
 A. Bumper crops B. Cash crops C. Lost Crops D. Ruined Crops
18. The heavy rain prevents people _____ going out.
 A. to B. from C. with D. of
19. The lessons _____ for two weeks.
 A. have been revised B. has revised C. has been revised D. have revised
20. John said he _____ forget his promise to visit me the day after.
 A. wouldn't B. hadn't C. won't D. doesn't
21. The family bought a small _____ of land to build a house on.
 A. piece B. plot C. bunch D. ground
22. My sister is looking forward _____ your country.
 A. to visit B. visiting C. to visiting D. visit
23. She _____ go to the bar in the evening.
 A. is used to B. used to C. is used D. is used for
24. I _____ to church on Sundays.
 A. went B. go C. gone D. going
25. Why don't you consider _____ this big house?

Facebook Group: Lớp Tiếng Anh Cô Yến

- A. buy B. buying C. bought D. to buy

Mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

26. We have a bumper crop of tomatoes this year.
 A. large crop B. early crop C. record crop D. poor crop
27. Radio presents information and entertainment through mouth.
 A. rarely B. aurally C. orally D. visually
28. Many peasants find it difficult to make ends meet.
 A. get plenty of food B. earn enough money for living
 C. better their life D. apply new farming method
29. Don't be worried too much. Things will certainly improve gradually.
 A. immediately B. right now C. little by little D. quickly
30. At last, the discussion came to an end with the sound conclusions.
 A. finished B. delayed C. postponed D. persuaded

Mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to each of the following questions.

31. Her brother always drives to work.
 A. Her brother always goes to work on the car. B. Her brother always gets to work by car.
 C. Her brother always repairs cars at work. D. Her brother's driver is always off work.
32. Jack regrets selling his house.
 A. Jack regrets because he didn't sell his house. B. Jack wants to sell his house.
 C. Jack sold his house because he regrets. D. Jack sold his house and now he feels sorry.
33. We started to write to each other two years ago.
 A. We used to write to each other two years ago. B. We used to write each other in two years.
 C. We've written to each other for two years. D. We've written to each other since two years.
34. Mary hasn't returned my books yet.
 A. My books haven't returned by Mary yet. B. My books haven't returned yet by Mary.
 C. My books haven't been returned by Mary yet. D. My books haven't been returned Mary yet.
35. Jane is contented with what she does.
 A. What she does doesn't make her pleased. B. Jane is satisfied with what she does.
 C. Whatever Jane does, she makes nobody pleased. D. She feels happy when she does something.

Mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to show the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

36. Although his life was (A) difficult, but (B) he managed to help(C)handicapped children (D).
37. Don't forget turning (A) off (B) the light before (C) you leave (D) the room.
38. She told (A) me that she was reading (B) a letter from her parents (C)now (D).
39. The unemployed (A) in this (B) area doesn't (C) know what to do (D) to earn money.
40. She didn't go (A) to school because of (B) she was (C) seriously (D) ill.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word for each of the blanks.

Well, I wasn't worried when my son bought a computer. After all lots of children have parents (41) _____ don't understand computers. But when my secretary asked me for a computer in the office, I really became worried. So I (42) _____ to take some lessons in computing and my son became my teacher. He was very helpful. He invited me to sit down in front of the computer screen. I did not know what it was called. When I asked him what it was, he said that it was a VDU. I still didn't know what a VDU was, but I was (43) _____ shy to ask him any more. From that moment my memory refused (44) _____ because he told me a lot of things that I really didn't understand at all. After a few lessons I began to feel tired. I made an excuse, saying that I had a headache. I (45) _____ we should leave the lesson for another day. Since then I haven't said anything about the computer to my son and my secretary.

41. A. who B. whom C. which D. whose
 42. A. tried B. wanted C. decided D. planned

Facebook Group: Lớp Tiếng Anh Cô Yến

43. A. so B. such C. too D. enough
 44. A. learn B. to learn C. learning D. learnt
 45. A. said B. suggested C. promised D. wanted

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer for each of the questions.

Elizabeth Blackwell was born in England in 1821, and went to New York City when she was ten years old. One day she decided that she wanted to become a doctor. That was nearly impossible for a woman in the middle of the nineteenth century. After writing many letters seeking admission to medical schools, she was finally accepted by a doctor in Philadelphia. As a determined woman, she taught at the school and gave music lessons to earn money for her study. In 1849, after her graduation from medical school, she decided to continue her education in Paris. She wanted to be a surgeon, but a serious eye infection forced her to give up the idea.

After returning to the United States, she realized that it was difficult to start her own practice because she was a woman. By 1857 Elizabeth and her sister, also a doctor, along with another female doctor, managed to open a new hospital, the first for women and children. She not only was the first female physician and a founder of her own hospital, but also set up the first medical school for women.

46. When did she leave for New York City?
 A. 1831 B. 1821 C. 1825 D. 1835
47. What was the main reason that made her dream of becoming a doctor impossible?
 A. She was a woman. B. She wrote too many letters
 C. She couldn't finish her study at the medical school. D. She couldn't set up her own hospital.
48. According to the passage, how many countries did she live in?
 A. 3 B. 4 C. 5 D. 2
49. Where did she decide to continue her education after graduating from medical school?
 A. England B. New York City C. Paris D. the United States
50. All of the following are "first" in the life of Elizabeth Blackwell, EXCEPT:
 A. She became the first female physician.
 B. She established the first medical school for women.
 C. She and many other women founded the first hospital for women and children.
 D. She was the first woman surgeon.

-----The end-----